
 
St. Peter’s Anglican Church 

1219 Conception Bay Highway 
Conception Bay South, NL, A1X 4E9 
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 FB- St. Peter’s Anglican Church 

‘You are Peter, and on this rock I will build my Church.’ Matthew 16-18 

Come to Worship – Leave to Serve 

Fourth Sunday after Pentecost 
June 20, 2021 

 

 
 Hymns for 10:30 Service 

Opening:  (384) Praise to the Lord 
Gradual: (498) How Lovely is Thy Dwelling Place 
Offering:  (526) God is Our Fortress and Our Rock 
Communion:  In the Bulb There is a Flower (Solo-Carol Kelland) 
Closing: (#560) God, Whose Almighty Word 

 

Bishop: The Rt. Rev. Samuel V. Rose  
Rector: The Reverend Bill Strong 
Parish Deacon:  The Reverend Dr. Bonnie Morgan  
Honourary Assistant:                                     The Reverend Irving Letto 
Organist/Choir Director  Elizabeth Brumm 
Parish Wardens  Ralph Drover and Albert Morgan  
Treasurer:                                                                  Raymond Gregory 
Office Administrator:  Jack Morgan 

mailto:admin@stpeterscbs.ca
http://www.stpeterscbs.ca/


Readings-Fourth Sunday after Pentecost 
1 SAMUEL 17:(1A, 4-11, 19-23) 32-49; PSALM 9:9-20 OR 
1 SAMUEL 17:57-18:5, 10-16; PSALM 133; 2 CORINTHIANS 6:1-13; 
MARK 4:35-41 
Collect 
O God our defender, 
storms rage about us and cause us to be afraid. 
Rescue your people from despair, 
deliver your sons and daughters from fear, 
and preserve us all from unbelief; 
through your Son, Jesus Christ our Lord, 
who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, 
one God, now and ever. 
 
Prayer over the Gifts 
Eternal God, 
you have made our Saviour Jesus Christ 
the head of all creation. 
Receive all we offer you this day 
and renew us in his risen life, 
in the name of Jesus Christ the Lord. 
 
Prayer After Communion 
Almighty God, 
guide and protect your people 
who share in this sacred mystery, 
and keep us always in your love; 
through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
 

Flower Service July 18th at 2:30 PM 
 

St. Peter’s Annual Flower Service is scheduled for Sunday, July 18th at 
2:30pm. A maximum of 100 persons are permitted in the cemetery with 
preregistration required. All COVID protocol will be in place. (please note, 
we are hoping that the restrictions on numbers will be eased by that time 
to permit more attendees, but only time will tell.). Please call the office to 
register. 



 

Confirmation Pictures Now Available 
 
Confirmation pictures are now available at the Church offices and can be 
picked up during regular business hours. There is no charge as the costs 
were paid by an anonymous donor (Thank you). Further, the photographer, 
Cyril Boone provided the pictures at a greatly reduced cost, for which we are 
all grateful.   

. 

Grass Cutting Tuesday Evening 
The cemetery committee is asking anyone who has a free hour or two to meet us 
at the cemetery on Tuesday evening (in the event on inclement weather, we will 
meet the following evening) at 6:30 pm to help with grass cutting and clean up. 
We are pleased to report that we have been approved for a Summer Student 
Grant from the Provincial Government. The duration is for 7 (seven) weeks at 30 
hours per week to begin on July 5th. This cut will put us in great shape until the 
student arrives. The hiring process for this position is ongoing.  We thank you in 
advance for any help you can provide.  
 

‘Welcome Home 
GIFT CARD PROJECT IN SUPPORT OF THE GATHERING PLACE 
BENEFITING PEOPLE OF NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR The Anglican 
Church is collecting gift cards that will be used by The Gathering Place to 
support clients moving into a new residence.  Gift cards will be used to purchase 
fresh food, cleaning supplies and hygiene products. Campaign will run from May 
1 to June 30. Gift suggestion: $30-1 person, $50 2-3 people, $75 4- up.  
Financial donations also accepted. To support this project please contact: Rev. 
Bill Strong at 325-1278 or the Church office 744-2648.  

This week we are praying for: 

All Church Leaders, especially +Justin, Archbishop of Canterbury; +Linda, 
Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada; +David, Metropolitan of the 
Ecclesiastical Province of Canada, +Sam, our Bishop, Bonnie+, our Deacon, 
Irving+, our Honourary Assistant, and Bill+, our Rector. 
 
In the Anglican/Lutheran Cycle of Prayer— ACC-The Provincial Synod of the 
Ecclesiastical Province of Rupert’s Land. ELCIC/ACC-The National Indigenous 
Day of Prayer: for healing and reconciliation between Indigenous and non-
indigenous peoples. 
 
In the Tri-Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, The Parishioners and Clergy of the parish 
of Isle aux Morts/Fox Roost/Margaree, The Rev. Nathan Cutler, Priest in (>) 



 Charge; The parish of Pasadena/Cormack, The Rev. Amy Richter, Priest in 
Charge.                                                                                            
 
We pray for those who are sick or otherwise in need, especially: Deneal 
Haines, Glenys O’Brien, Lucy Thistle, Robert Moulton, Yvonne Lawlor, Geraldine 
Piercey, Murdoch Peddle, Sylvia Gillespie-Miller, Norman Tibbo, George Moore, 
Vasili Flogeras, Alan Drover, George Morgan, Gerald Ralph, Janet Andrews, 
Gord Fewer, Marie King, Bill Andrews, Nora Rideout, Harry Crane and Tolson 
Scott, Ida (Queen) Martin, Betty O’Rilley, Pauline McCann, Owen Pike and 
Maizie Letto. 
 

 
  

 
This week’s bulletin is given to the Glory of God and in loving 
memory of: 
 
        Raymond Avery. From Judy, Marilyn, Dale, Faye & families. 

**Please take this bulletin with you when leaving the Church.  


